Competition Guidelines – 

Monthly Medals / Stablefords / Charity Days.

Please enter your name on entry sheets if posted on notice boards in advance.

Check your tee time once draw has been made posted on notice boards / website

Arrival - Please arrive in advance of notified tee time (typically 30 minutes) to complete the following – signing in / practice and to be on the tee 10 minutes prior to notified tee time to meet your playing partners and exchange cards.

Signing in – Print Name and sign the entry sheet noting your entry number, tick any appropriate boxes (twos, NAPGC etc) and place the correct entry fee in an envelope for Medals / Stablefords or pay the appropriate Persons Charity Days.

The Envelope – State Name of Competition (e.g March Medal), the date, your entry number (from entry sheet) the amount being paid for each area (e.g medal fee, twos fee etc) and total being paid.

Your Card – Fill in the following areas – if not already done for you – and check if it has and fill in as appropriate: 

Competition Name, Date of Competition, Your Tee Time, your Entry Number (from entry sheet), Your Name (Player A), your correct Handicap (check on sheet posted on the boards in the appropriate changing room), and the tee colour for the competition (normally the tee colours are the following – Men Weekend monthly competitions = White, Men Midweek monthly competitions = Yellow. Ladies = Red for all monthly competitions, Charity Days as stated when signing in)

On the Tee – In the 10 minutes prior to your tee time - Exchange cards with a playing partner – check all boxes are filled in.

Marking the card – this is very important.

After each hole is completed move away from the green (towards the next tee), check and agree gross scores - yours and the player whose card you are marking.

For Medal and Stableford competitions enter in column A only the gross score of the player who’s card you are marking, do not put anything else in e.g 5/2 etc– for Stableford Competitions - you can enter (if you want to as a check / record) the points scored in the points box and a Nett Score (this is the gross score minus any shot allowance for that hole) in the Nett Score box. In the Markers Score box you can record your score/points for each hole.

At the end of each 9 hole section total up the Gross Score (Column A) and enter the total – you can also total/ enter Stableford points /Net t scores if you are recording these. At the end of your round prior to entering the clubhouse check and agree all scores with your playing partners for both your card and the card you have been marking are correct. To assist the scorer’s check for a Stableford competition you can put the total points scored (if recorded) in the Box at the bottom left of the card, for a Medal you can record the Nett Score (gross score minus shots received in the Box at the bottom left of the card. 

On the card you are marking Sign and Print your name in the Markers Signature area – on your card sign your name in the Player’s Signature area. Once checked, signed with the two required signatures place your cards in the Score Box in the Clubhouse or hand in if advised different on the day of the competition.

Other notes

All players must tee off within the times stated for the competition unless agreed with officer of the day / competition organiser.

The Men’s Midweek competitions Medal and Stableford has no draw and can be played at any time during the day – albeit you must follow all other guidelines.

For all Huntswood Medal / Stableford  Monthly Competitions cards can only be signed by members of the appropriate sections.

No “gimmes” are allowed in the competitions mentioned within these guidelines as there are prizes associated, so to record a score you must Putt out / complete the hole.

Most Important -The Score you are signing for is the Gross Score –

(Unless stated otherwise for a particular competition) 

You are responsible for your Handicap – this can change due to you score recorded – therefore you need to check if you believe your handicap may have changed prior to an official posting of the result if you are playing very soon after an event in another competition where your handicap is required – this can be done via the appropriate handicap secretary or seeking advice or if in doubt even cutting yourself after a good competition round – see details on the notice boards.

Any deviation to these guidelines will lead to potential disqualification from the event.

To avoid any disappointment please follow these simple steps and if in doubt ask the officer of the day, recorder of scores or me.

Practice makes perfect and helps in marking / checking / recording of all scores so please get in the habit of marking your card correctly.

Enjoy your Golf

Ian Lev – Huntswood Competition Secretary

